Friends of the Ste. Genevieve County Library
Meeting Minutes, Monday, February 11, 2019
The meeting opened at 6:02 pm.  In attendance, Joe Swope, Jerry Klein, Linda Summers, Dick Fieg, Debbie Kirchner, Carol Shelton, Julie Bova and Elizabeth ( Liz) Rudloff.
 A motion was made by Jerry Klein to accept the meeting minutes from January 14, 2019, seconded by Carol Shelton and approved by the group.
Treasurer’s Report.  
Carol Shelton presented the treasurer’s report as follows: 
Previous month’s checking account balance was $696.84.  Carol made a deposit of $90.25, of which $70 was FOTL dues and $20.25 was used book sales money. This brings the current balance to $787.09, of which $313.42 is still being held until  Scholastic Books resolves our accounting of the November Book Sale.  Debbie Kirchner reported she had been contacted by Scholastic Books and they emailed her an invoice in the amount of $313.42.  She asked what compensation our group could expect for holding the sale and was told we would receive a $20 credit for Scholastic merchandise.  Jerry Klein recommended we hold this invoice until Liz has a chance to talk to Scholastic Books about their poor accounting practices and to request some additional compensation.  Liz agreed to call Scholastic Books and report back to the group at the next meeting.  Jerry made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s report, seconded by Dick and approved as stated.
At this time, Vice President of the Library Board, Sheila Powell, made a brief visit to introduce herself to the FOTL and to encourage us to continue to support the Library and Liz’s efforts.
Library Director’s Report
Liz Rudloff reported the following highlights from the February meeting of the Library Board :
The Library’s 2019 budget has been approved by the County Commission as prepared and presented by Liz.
New flooring for the Library has been chosen and Liz is waiting for FSI Flooring to set up the date of installation.  The project has been set up to take place over 8 business days, during which the Library will be closed.  All the books will be “weeded” prior to packing them and moving them to another location within the Community Center, where they will be cleaned while waiting to be reinstalled in the Library.  Linda asked that Liz notify the FOTL of times she will need volunteers to assist with this portion of the project.  Liz noted she also has access to full time scheduling for all staff members while making this move. Julie Bova asked if the humidity issue has been resolved before new flooring is installed and the books are cleaned and put back into the Library.  Liz stated a new piece of HVAC equipment was installed and the humidity is not an issue right now.  However, the Community Center board is aware that this issue will have to be monitored closely when the weather gets hot and humid and additional equipment may have to be added to address this issue.  The Library Board District has been established and will enforce these decisions.
The Library held another successful video game night but Rock and Roll Bingo had to be cancelled due to technical difficulties with the laptop where the software resides.  Liz anticipates she will get the software transferred to another laptop and will reschedule the Bingo.  Joe Swope suggested an antistatic mat for Liz’s computer to protect it from static electricity in the future.
Harry Potter Night was a huge success and 37 children and teens attended.
Liz  was approved for a $500 grant from the Missouri Historical Society to replace archival boxes in the genealogy department.
A microfilm cabinet in the genealogy department fell over onto a staff member so all cabinets which are not currently, will be bolted to the wall after the flooring project is completed.
Library materials which have been on order for the Bloomsdale satellite have started to come in and will be delivered there in the next week.
FOTL Business:
[bookmark: _GoBack]A.  Telescope Display and Star Gazing Events:  Dick Fieg reported he and Jerry Klein paid a visit to the “Show Me Space” museum in Bonne Terre.  Dick had spoken to  the museum director, Earl Mullin, earlier in the week and  when asked if he would be interested in participating in a joint star gazing event, he said he is not into astronomy but the Library could possibly borrow some of the telescopes from the museum after their grand opening in March 2019.  Mr. Mullins suggested Dick contact the St. Louis Astronomical Club for assistance with an event.  Dick noted he filled out an online application to the Astronomical Club for a date in May.  He is waiting to hear back from them.  He and Jerry also visited Hawn State Park for a possible location to hold the event.  The location is ideal so Dick is applying for a permit to use the park for the event.  Liz noted she is hoping to have space-themed displays during the entire month of May to kick off the Summer Reading Program so that would play right into the Star Gazing Event.  Also, she noted the Community Center has contacted Mr. Mullins about bringing an exhibit from the Museum to the Community Center as a “Display on Loan”.
B.  Scholastic Book Fair Update:  Please see Treasurer’s report above.
C.  Local Authors Display and Event:  Liz noted she recently obtained another local author’s book and the author would like to participate in the Meet the Local Authors event.  She continues to purchase more of the books on Jerry & Joe’s list of local authors’ titles.  After the flooring renovation, she plans to have a permanent Local Authors bookshelf.  Julie Bova suggested Liz contact the Ste. Genevieve Herald to see if they would interview her about our quest to identify local authors and ask for the public’s assistance.
D.  FOTL Flag/Jour de Fete Signage:  Jerry reported there is no longer any space available on the Jour de Fete sign for the FOTL.  The National Parks Service is using any available space for their signage.  The flagpole on the square is still available and Jerry is still looking into creating an affordable flag.  Julie stated there is an opportunity to have the FOTL’s name displayed in the new Ste. Genevieve Learning Museum.  She will look into the donation levels vs. patrons’ names displayed opportunities and report back to the group next month.  Also, Liz agreed to contact the Ste. Gen Herald to announce the monthly meeting times of the FOTL.
E.  Winter Storytime Party:  Linda Summers reported the Storytime party was held right after the severe weather occurred in January, but there were still 10 children and 8 adults in attendance.  The parties are held quarterly at no expense other than man hours for the FOTL members but encourage small children to read books and develop listening and group behavior skills before they go to school.  
F.  Book Lending Program:  Jerry Klein noted that the sales racks of donated books are thin so there is not much supply to take to our lending facilities.  Liz stated she has some donated books she is culling for possible Library book additions.  When she is finished, she will have Jamie put them out for sale.  She will let us know if she needs the FOTL to assist with working on donations.
G.  New Business:  Jerry Klein encouraged the FOTL members to recommend older movie titles to Liz for acquisition for the Library.
There being no new business to discuss, Debbie Kirchner made a motion to adjourn at 7:40 pm which was seconded by Carol Shelton and approved unanimously.  The next meeting is scheduled on Monday, March 11, 2019 at 6:00 pm.
Linda Summers, Secretary
